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Southeast Protective League Meeting - Spring 2018
Florida: GPI, in coordination with the fiberglass industry and the FL League of Cities, helped lead opposition in to House Bill 1149, which would have allowed the waste haulers and recycling companies statutory leverage in recycling contracts – enabling them to not include glass and other recyclables. Collectively, industries opposing HB 1149 were able to remove glass as a cited contaminant, and eliminate arbitrary contamination rates included in the original legislation. HB 1149 was one of only two bills vetoed by Governor Scott during the for the session. 
Georgia: GPI is engaged with the Athens-Clarke County Solid Waste Division, regarding a draft proposal that would provide reduced licensing fees for bars that switch on-premise sales of glass bottles to either draft or canned beer. GPI’s concern is related to potentially decreased sales of glass beer bottles, less recycled glass availability, and a local government preference that provides a financial incentive to move away from glass. The Solid Waste Division’s formal proposal is expected in June, at which time GPI and member companies plan to respond.
Federal (National) Issues
“Cadillac” Excise Tax: GPI, along with the USW, remains strongly opposed to the “Cadillac Tax”, scheduled to be issued on health insurance plans valued over $27,500 annually beginning in 2022. While we have been successful in delaying its implementation to date, we continue to seek its permanent repeal. Companies should not be punished for providing quality healthcare benefits programs for employees and their families. 
Raw Materials: H.R. 1399, “The American Soda Ash Competitiveness Act”, would reduce the royalty rate paid to the federal government to two percent rate for five years for soda ash mined on federal land. Bill language was included in this year’s recently signed federal funding bill, which directed the Department of Interior to consider reducing the royalty rate.
Rail Competitiveness: GPI and member companies are advocates of fair rail policies. Current rail service costs are high and service is spotty (especially in the Midwest and Southeast). The Surface Transportation Board (STB), rail’s governing body, is considering two new Commissioners who understand the challenges glass companies and suppliers of raw materials face. We support these nominees – last month, the Senate Commerce Committee advanced their nominations to the Senate floor for final passage.
LNG Exports: H.R. 4605 would remove the “public interest” test, which would result in greater exports of natural gas. GPI and member companies oppose this, as it will likely increase the energy costs for glass plant operations. This bill has been put on hold, due to opposition from glass and other manufacturing industries.
Workforce Development: GPI and member companies are engaged with the National Association of Manufacturers (NAM) for guidance and assistance in workforce development programs, to strengthen our valued workforce. 
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